
“THE CAMELLIA CLUB”
TEMPLE CITY CALIFORNIA

Chartered August 8, 1939

WE BUILD

TEMPLE CITY KIWANIS CLUB

CLUB OFFICERS
President, Steve Montesanti
Vice President, Mike Lepore

Treasurer, Matt Smith 
Secretary, Ron Dorazio
IPP, Steve Montesanti

DIRECTORS
Helen Marston • Jim Robuck 

Bob Rodenbucher  
Dawn Tarin • Cindy Vance 

Fernando Vizcarra

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN
REPORTING 2017-2018 

COMMUNITY SERVICES 
Helen Marston / Dawn Tarin

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Jerry Jambazian

YOUNG CHILDREN PRIORITY 1 
Cindy Vance

HUMAN & SPIRITUAL VALUES 
Steve Montesanti

SPONSORED YOUTH 
Ron Dorazio/Bob Rodenbucher

YOUTH SERVICES 
Matt Smith

INTERCLUBS 
Not Assigned

ADMINISTRATION 2017-2018
GREETER / SERGEANT AT ARMS 

Jim Robuck
ATTENDANCE 

Matt Smith
BULLETIN 

Jerry Jambazian
CAMELLIA PANCAKE B‘FAST 

Steve Montesanti / Bob  Rodenbucher
HOUSE & CLUB MEETING 

Bill Hohl
MEMBERSHIP GROWTH 
Steve Montesanti/Matt Smith

PROGRAMS 
Mike Lepore / Steve Montesanti 

ROSTER & MAILING 
Jerry Jambazian

SEFTON FOUNDATION 
Mike Lepore / Steve Montesanti 

Jim Robuck
TCK-Al Driver FOUNDATION 

Steve Tyre
MEMBER CARE 

Cindy Vance
SOClALS & FELLOWSHIP 

Steve Montesanti 
BARBEQUE 

Steve Montesanti / Dawn Tarin
RMH MEALS OF LOVE 

Matt Smith
CHRISTMAS 

Ron Dorazio / Steve Montesanti
CONCERTS IN THE PARK 

Steve Montesanti / Jim Robuck
 

CLUBS IN DIVISION 10
TUESDAY

ALHAMBRA - 5 p.m. 
Denny’s Rest. - 2nd & 4th Tuesdays 

369 W Main St, Alhambra
MONTEBELLO - Noon 

Daily Brew - 1st & 3rd Tuesdays 
137 N Montebello Ave. Montebello

SAN GABRlEL - Noon 
Hilton Hotel - 2nd & 4th Thursdays 

225 W Valley Blvd.  San Gabriel
TEMPLE ClTY - Noon 
Northwood’s Restaurant 

7247 Rosemead Blvd. - San Gabriel-
WEDNESDAY

ALTADENA-CROWN CITY - Noon 
1st, 2nd, & 3rd Wednesdays 

Altadena Community Center 
730 E Altadena Dr., Altadena 

Villa Gardens  - 4th & 5th Wednesdays 
842 E Villa St., Pasadena

MONTEREY PARK - 12:30 P. M. 
Capital Food Restaurant 

766 W Garvey Ave.  Monterey Park
SOUTH PASADENA - Noon 

Calvary Pres.Church 
1050 Fremont (at Oxley) So.Pasadena

BUILDER’S CLUB - 12:20 P. M. 
Oak Avenue Intermediate School 

Room 511 (near the lunch area)
THURSDAY

PASADENA - Noon 
University Club - 1st,2nd,3rd Thursdays 

150 S. Oakland Ave.  Pasadena
ROSEMEAD - Noon 

Open Bible Church 
7915 Hellman Ave., Rosemead

 
Rose Float Club 

Saturdays only as needed 
City Bank Basement 

315 E Colorado Blvd, Pasadena

Visit us at
www.templecitykiwanis.org

2017-2018 President’s Theme
“Let’s Get Growing”

Celebrating 79 Years
Of Service to our

Community
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THIS TUESDAY
	 Our own Bob Westgate will be speaking about the Dr. Doug Sears 
Learning Center and asking for some feedback from us.

LAST TUESDAY
	 We welcomed Steve Montesanti back from vacation in Hawaii. Wedding Anniversaries for Matt 
& Janet Smith with #38 and Bob & Jessica Westgate with #8. Matt reported that Concerts in the Park 
last week grossed $438. The Barbecue netted about the same as last year with about $2,000. Cindy Vance 
completed the President’s Training and came away with great ideas. Cindy also reported that her step-
grandson lost his home in the Redding fire.
	
	 Our VIP speaker for the day was Martha (Marty) Rockenback. 
She has been married to Joe for over 50 years and have 4 grown 
married children with 11 grandchildren. They have lived in Temple City 
for 49 years. Marty was very active in the PTA at La Rosa, Cloverly, 
Oak Avenue, and Temple City High School. They have also been very 
involved with Performing Arts Boosters and Vocal Arts.
	 Marty has been involved with the Temple City Youth 
Development Board for about 30 years, having been the treasurer for 
about 25 years. Marty joined the Temple City Schools Foundation 10 
years ago and she has been the Summer School Chairman for several 
years. Parents pay an average of $585 for the six weeks of Summer 
School.
	 The goal and mission of the Temple City Schools Foundation 
(TCSF) is a non-profit community-based organization whose mission is to support the students of the Temple 
City Unified School District. TCSF provides funding and support for enrichment programs, classroom grants, 
student-led projects, visual and performing arts, athletic teams and so much more.
	 Temple City Schools Foundation was founded in 2002 as a 501 (C) 3 non-profit organization. The only 
funds they receive are from Summer School and their Gala which is scheduled for May 4, 2019. They have 
given over $1,000,000 in grants to deserving teachers and programs with over $100,000 projected to be 
given this year. We thanked Marty for being with us by giving her a $50 gift certificate to Moffet’s Chichen 
Pie Restaurant.

	 During the summer months we will experiment with having a night meeting once a month with our 
second one on Tuesday, August 21. The meetings are open to anyone including spouses and friends. North 
Woods Inn at 6 p.m.. It is a great opportunity to invite prospective members.

	 In going through some old photos. I came across 
this one from a golf tournament in 2003. Little did I 
know 15 years ago when I took this photo that they 
would no longer be with us. Left to Right: Elmer Black, 
Harlos Gross, Mike Miller, Chuck Shaw, and Bob Tyler.

	 I have also received news that Dr. Royce Foster 
passed away July 31. Royce was a long-time member 
of San Gabriel Kiwanis. Dr. Foster was instrumental 
in welcoming hundreds of babies into the world. He 
was very involved with the Key Club. He was also Team 
Doctor for the Mark Kepple Football Team for over 50 
years. He was the 1st cousin to Jackie Millham and 2nd 
cousin to Past Governor Tom Millham. He was 92 years 
old and will be missed by all.

KIWANIS KALANDAR
	 August 7 – Meeting and Board of Directors Meeting at DO.
	 August 8 – National Night Out, Concerts in the Park.
	 August 9 – Meeting at the District Office for Superintendent 1 p.m.
	 August 21 – Evening meeting at North Wood’s - No noon meeting.
	 September 1 – Rose Float Club of Pasadena Barbeque - LaSalle HS

QUOTE OF THE WEEK
	 “Just a word of advice. Whenever you’re furious with your parents 
or you think they’re terrible, just remember, you vomited on them and 
they kept you.”

	 						      See you Tuesday, Jerry


